
City of Hyattsville Ethics Commission 
Tuesday, April 23, 2024 5:00 p.m. 

 
VIRTUAL MEETING MINUTES 

In attendance: Mark Graham, Michael Horlick (chair), T. Carter Ross (recordkeeper), Katie Siemon, David 
Sip. Staff: Nate Groenendyk, Laura Reams. Guests: Lisbeth Melendez Rivera, Jeff Siemon, Claire Tombes. 

 
1. A quorum was noted and the meeting called to order at 5:01 p.m. by Chair Michael Horlick. 
 
2. Prior Meeting Minutes 

Minutes for the meeting of February 13, 2024, were approved on a voice vote. 
 
3. Outstanding Annual Reports 

Former Ward 2 candidate Melendez Rivera joined the meeting to discuss her outstanding report. 
Commissioner Ross outlined the commission’s concerns with the filed report and how they could be 
addressed. Melendez Rivera noted technical difficulties that had been had with the PDF, but stated 
that she understood the issues and would provide an amended report in the near future. Deputy 
Clerk Groenendyk said he would email Melendez Rivera a copy of her last accepted report as well as 
the proper new form. 

 
4. New Business 

No new business was brought forward. 
 
5. Adjournment 

Absent an unanticipated need, the next Ethics Commission meeting will be held at 5 p.m. on May 
21, 2024. 
 
There being no further business, Chair Horlick adjourned the meeting at 5:12 p.m. on a voice vote. 


